
 

HepNS can help you get there! HepNS is still 
offering the Travel Reimbursement Program for 
Nova Scotians being treated for hepatitis. This   
program was launched on World Hepatitis Day 
on July 28, 2015 and directly assists people with 

travel costs associated with hepatitis treatment. If you, or 
someone you know is travelling within Nova Scotia for hepa-
titis related treatment this program could help save money. 
HepNS created the Travel Reimbursement Program in re-
sponse to calls from clients who needed financial help to get 
to treatment appointments. The project covers partial costs 
of gas, meals and hotel stays for anyone living in Nova Sco-
tia. So far, we've had a positive response from clients and 
health care providers. A nurse who works at a clinic stated 
“Today he was so grateful and he cried…Thank you so 
much you made such a difference for him.” A comment 
we received from a client was “Heart felt gratitude and I 
thank all for the support and help.”  It is simple to apply 
for travel reimbursement and we do not require you to collect 
receipts. Just ask us to send you a form in the mail or down-
load it from our website. If you have any questions please 
call us at 902-420-1767. HepNS thanks AbbVie for their  
financial support of this program. 

 

Spring 2016 
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PROGRAM UPDATE 

HEPNS STAFF DELIVERS  
COLD WEATHER KITS  

Please Join Us ~ HepNS Annual General Meeting 
June 11,2016 10:00 am –12:00pm 

55 Ochterloney Street, Dartmouth, NS (HepNS office is  
located up one flight of stairs) Please RSVP if you plan to 

attend. admin@hepns.ca or 902-420-1767 
 

SEE JEANNETTE’S STORY  … ON PAGE 2  

NURSING INTERNS SAY GOODBYE 

Hepatitis B (HBV) is a sexually transmissible or blood-
borne infection (STBBI). Hepatitis B is a virus that attacks 
the liver. It can cause permanent liver damage and scar-
ring and in some cases it can be life threatening. HBV is 
transmitted through contact with infected blood or body 
fluids. Infection can happen through a break in the skin 
such as a cut, bleeding gums, needle stick, or a tattoo. 
Individuals at risk for infection may also include those 
who share needles or any other drug gear, by sharing 
personal items such as toothbrushes, razors, or nail clip-
pers, also by engaging in unprotected sexual contact. 
Hep B is highly infectious however there is a vaccination 
available to prevent it. While there is no cure for chronic 
Hep B it can be treated to reduce damage to the liver. 
Currently in Nova Scotia, Public Health Services has a 
school based immunization program that offers free Hep 
B vaccination to grade 7 students. There is also a free 
vaccine program offered to individuals at high risk of ac-
quiring vaccine preventable diseases for example the flu 
vaccine that is offered free to seniors. If you feel that you 
are at risk for the Hep B virus please contact your doctor 
for further testing and ask about getting the Hep B vac-
cination. For more information you can call our office to 
speak to one of our staff. 

  

Our experience at the 
Hepatitis Outreach Soci-
ety of Nova Scotia as 
nursing students was 
influential to say the 
least. For the past sev-
en months we have 
been lucky to have been 
able to work closely with 
the members of HepNS 
and the populations that 
they influence everyday. 
It was a great feeling to 
be excited to come to 
clinical and to be able to 

be involved as much as we were! Alex was a fantastic 
preceptor and was always fun to work with, but it was her 
constant avocation for us students that allowed for the 
great experience we had here with HepNS, she always 
went above and beyond. We would like to thank all the 
members and volunteers at HepNS and wish them all the 
best in the future, hopefully we will see them again soon!  

Submitted by Carly and Kara 

HepNS Staff would like to wish you both all the best in your 
future endeavors. 

 

In December, staff at HepNS distributed 33 cold 
weather kits to several organizations who support at 
risk groups in the HRM. Our stops included Mainline 
Needle Exchange, Direction 180, Metro Turning 
Point , and at  Martha’s House (Feeding Others of 
Dartmouth) A special thank you goes out to AbbVie 

for financially supporting the kits and Dr. Wayne Ramier & 
his staff at Community Dental for generously donating items 
that were included in the bags to hand out. The kits con-
tained a variety of personal care items and warm comforts 
such as toothbrush, toothpaste, floss, Kleenex, gloves, win-
ter hat, socks, hand warmers, MacDonald's and Tim Hortons 
gift 

   LETS TALK ABOUT HEPATITIS B 
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In 2004 I was diagnosed with Hepatitis C. At the time, they 

told me I had had it for 25-30 years. Until 2004, I lived a 

normal life, but then suddenly became too tired to continue 

with my work as an LPN. 

In 2005, I began treatment with Interferon and Ribavirin, 

which was discontinued after only 4 weeks, as there was no 

change in my viral load. Unfortunately, that was the only 

treatment available at that time. It wasn’t very useful in 

treating Genotype 1a, which is the most common type of Hep C, 

but also the hardest to treat. Subsequently, I had no alterna-

tive but to go on Long Term Illness. 

I was diagnosed with hepatocellular carcinoma (primary liver cancer), secondary to the Hep C 

in 2011. After receiving TACE (Trans-arterial Chemo Embolization) and RFA (Radiofrequency 

Ablation), the cancer was gone, but left me with not enough viable liver to sustain life for any 

great length of time; so I was listed for a transplant. 

On July 5, 2012, I was given a new chance at life by a donor whom I had never met. I will be for-

ever grateful for this amazing gift from a perfect stranger. 

By 2014 there were new treatments for this horrid disease and luckily my insurance company 

agreed to pay the $180,000+ cost of Sovaldi/Ribavirin treatment for a period of 24 weeks. I began 

treatment in May of 2014 with a viral load of 25,000,000. After only 4 weeks of treatment, my vi-

ral load was down to less than 17 and at 8 weeks the virus was undetected!! 

This treatment did not come without many horrible side effects, but I saw it through (even 

though there were many days I felt like giving up) and finished treatment on Nov. 11, 2014. 

Because I had had such a harrowing experience with this disease, I wanted 

to be sure it was completely gone; so I had blood work done at 6 months 

and 1 year. I can now say that I am 100% virus free and considered CURED. 

Having an open dialogue is so important as it gives people a peek into the 

trials and tribulations of dealing with this disease. If you are a baby boom-

er, or an IV drug user, it’s so important to get checked for Hep C. At your 

next doctor’s appointment ask to have a Hep C blood test done. It’s not nor-

mally checked without a specific request from your doctor  

and it could save your life. 

 

 

 YOUR VOICES: JEANNETTE’S STORY 

NURSE GETS LIVER TRANSPLANT AND CURE 

 

 

 

Jeannette Rogers currently resides in Halifax Regional Municipality and volunteers with 
HepNS. We would like to welcome her as the newest member of our Board of Directors, along 

with Kevin Dobson who joined the board in December.  

After many years of service, both as an employee and volunteer, Adam Dolliver has resigned  
from the HepNS Board of Directors. His contributions to HepNS has had a resounding effect in the 

community and our current programs. We continue to receive requests from organizations and 
schools for Adam to present Hip Not Hep workshops...proof of his lasting impression!  

 It’s the work Adam has done that continues to help others and makes an impact on prevention and 
access to treatment for people living with viral hepatitis.  

Thank you Adam for your humor, passion for change, and commitment to program advancement. 
You will certainly be missed!  

All the best from HepNS Board of Directors and Staff. 

July 28 is World Hepatitis Day (WHD)  
The World Hepatitis Alliance has announced this years theme for World Hepatitis Day 2016 is … ELIMINATION! 

Stay tuned for events HepNS will host to commemorate this day. 



 

 

Staff 
Carla Densmore,  Executive Director 
Alex MacDonnell, Program Coordinator 
Karen Pitts, Office Administrator/   
Community Outreach 
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Office  
Open Monday to Friday 9am
-4:30 pm  (except holidays)  
55 Ochterloney Street  
Dartmouth NS  B3L 4T8 

 

 
Contact Us 
Local 902 420 1767 
Toll Free in NS 1 800 521 0572 
Fax 902 463 6725 
www.hepns.ca 

 
Mailing Address 
PO Box 29120 RPO  
Halifax Shopping Centre 
Halifax NS B3L 4T8 

 

 

Correction Notice—HepNS Fall Newsletter 2015 

Write up—Book Now! Workshops for Baby Boomers 

Statistic read 75% of new diagnoses of Hep C in Canada are in the 

age cohort born between 1945 and 1975. Should read “In Canada 

reported cases of HCV found that those born between 1946 and 

1965 contributed more than half of all HCV cases reported between 

1991 and 2010.”   

-Source Canadian Communicable Disease Report March 3, 2016 

Action Hepatitis Canada/Action Hépatites Canada (AHC) is a national coalition of organizations re-
sponding to hepatitis B and C. AHC is a non-profit organization that works toward the elimination of 
viral hepatitis in Canada by engaging government, policy makers, and civil society across the nation. 
 
Whereas many Community Based Organizations (CBO) work directly with individuals to provide 
support, AHC works on a broader scope to advocate and lobby on behalf of all Canadians who are 
impacted by viral hepatitis. Many organizations who cannot take part in advocacy efforts as individu-
al organizations have joined together to make AHC a vital and strong force representing the needs 
of Canadians. HepNS is pleased to be a member of AHC; serving on the Steering Committee for 
several years and bringing an Atlantic perspective to the group. The HepNS mission is to reduce the 
impact of hepatitis through support, information and education. While HepNS does not directly advo-
cate for individuals, our contribution to lobbying and advocacy efforts takes the form of our work with 
AHC. HepNS is looking forward to a long and successful relationship with AHC as we work together 
toward the elimination of viral hepatitis in Canada. 
 
Beginning in 2010, AHC called on federal, provincial and territorial governments to develop strategies to address viral hepatitis. In 
2011, AHC adapted the “Six Asks” introduced by the World Hepatitis Alliance, to suit the Canadian context and has since used 
those 6 National Asks as the basis for policy statements and lobbying efforts.  
 
The Six Asks are: 
1. Prevent viral hepatitis through vaccination, improved education and harm reduction. 
2. Coordinate the system of care to offer equal access to care, treatment, and drug coverage. 
3. Encourage and fund research to increase knowledge, innovation, and surveillance. 
4. Raise awareness by breaking down stigma and education on risk factors and the need for testing. 
5. Increase healthcare capacity through training, recruitment, and retention. 
6. Provide support through Peer Initiatives, coordinated care programs, and community. 
 
Most recently AHC has engaged in media communications on issues such as the recent World Health Organiza-
tion hepatitis resolution, encouraging countries around the world to develop viral hepatitis strategies; and respond-
ing to concerns relating to patient treatment access in light of the extremely high cost of new hepatitis C drugs. 
See the website at: actionhepatitiscanada.ca for a policy statement on “Pricing of Hepatitis C Medications in Can-
ada.”  
 
Currently, there are 40 organizational members of AHC from across Canada made up of  general members and others who sit on 
the Steering and Executive Committees. These member organizations include those working in hepatitis, HIV/AIDS, sexual 
health, Infectious Disease, hepatology, health clinics, corrections, street health, research, and legal issues. Several member or-
ganizations, including HepNS, represent the Atlantic Provinces. AHC is hosting an Atlantic members meeting in Nova Scotia this 
June. HepNS, as a member of the planning committee, encourages the Atlantic members to come together and strategize plans 
for our piece of the work to make the dream of the elimination of viral hepatitis a reality. If your organization would like to join AHC 
and add your weight to this important work on behalf of Canadians at risk for and living with viral hepatitis please go to actionhep-
atitiscanada.ca/membership, complete the form and send it to AHC at: actionhepatitiscanada@gmail.com. 

To assist our fund raising efforts HepNS will soon have an Event Planner/Fund Raiser join us for a six month contract 
through the Job Creation Partnership. If you or someone you know are interested in applying for this position, please let 

us know. Stay tuned for notices and updates on the HepNS Facebook page regarding upcoming events. 

SPOTLIGHT ORGANIZATION— 

ACTION HEPATITIS CANADA/ACTION HÉPATITES CANADA 

We would like to thank our funding partners for without your sup-

port we would not be able to offer programs and support to Nova 

Scotians. Thank you to Public Health Agency of Canada, AbbVie 

Cooperation, Gilead Sciences Inc., and Merck Canada. 

Special thanks to Paulo de Silva, Marie Prévost, Marie-Josée 

Lareau , Michelle Bowden, and Karen Chow  

http://actionhepatitiscanada.ca/
http://actionhepatitiscanada.ca/membership/
http://actionhepatitiscanada.ca/membership/
mailto:actionhepatitiscanada@gmail.com


 

 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR DONATION ! 
NAME :   ____________________________________________________________________________________                                       
ADDRESS:  ____________________________________________________________________________________  

You can donate using a credit card by calling us at 902 420 1767, and on our website at www.hepns.ca, or by mailing a cheque.  

□  Please send me further information about HepNS   

I would like to make this donation in memory/honor of  ____________________________ 

Your support allows HepNS to provide valuable education, information and support across the province of Nova Scotia.  An income tax receipt will be  
issued for donations of $10.00 or more. Donations can also be given on our website  by clicking the donate button on the homepage at www.hepns.ca. 
Please make cheques payable to Hepatitis Outreach Society of Nova Scotia and mail  to:  

PO Box 29120 RPO Halifax Shopping Centre, Halifax NS B3L 4T8 

charitable registration # 885513523RR0001 
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It has been a busy quarter and promising to be even busier as we focus on fund raising efforts. We 
have been following up on fund raising leads, submitting grant proposals to corporations, pharmaceuti-
cal companies, and government departments. We were very pleased to receive a grant from AbbVie to 
contribute to our Clients Services Programs in 2016/17. In the coming months we will be preparing to 
submit a Letter of Intent to the Public Health Agency of Canada via their Community Action Fund. Fund 
raising events within local communities have the advantage of raising public awareness about viral 
hepatitis while raising money to support HepNS’s work with people at risk for or living with hepatitis. 
This year HepNS hosted a table at the Christmas Craft sale on December 13th at the Dartmouth Farm-
ers Market. We thank friends of HepNS for the donations we received. We appreciate the efforts of 
volunteers Jeanette Rogers, Joan Densmore and Sarah Lapier for their work selling jewelry, crocheted 
and knitted goods, homemade fudge, ornaments and much more. This event also created a great op-
portunity to chat with attendees about our pilot project for seniors called Hep C Screening for Baby 
Boomers. This information will help us to tailor the projects to the specific needs of the community.  

Carla Densmore, Executive Director 

It has been just over a year since I joined the HepNS team. It has been a busy year and I have learned so 
much in a short time. I have worked closely with many Youth Health Center coordinators in our provincial 

schools to deliver the Hip Not Hep workshops. The workshop presentations have been very interactive and 
I have learned so much from the students and groups.  Currently I have been working on developing part-
ner relationships with other provincial organizations to provide information, education and support of viral 

hepatitis to reach more Nova Scotians. Workshops are currently being given for offenders and older adults. 
We have been working to meet all projected targets and program deliverables for the fiscal year ending 
March 31st. Volunteers are the heart of any organization and I would like to thank everyone who volun-

teered with us this past year. April 10 to April 16, 2016 is National Volunteer Week .To those who helped 
out at World Hepatitis Day events, Halifax Pride Festival, HepNS office move, Scotiabank Aids “Walk for 
Life“, Christmas craft sale at Alderney Market, office support, or attended a booth at a community event 

with HepNS …..  We Thank You!  

Karen Pitts, Community Outreach 

HepNS Staff Updates  

Alex MacDonnell, Program Coordinator 

I hope everyone has survived the winter months! At HepNS we have been busy but we pulled through. 
I would first like to thank the HepNS nursing interns Kara and Carly for all the hard work they did for 
us, and all the best in the future! It has been my pleasure to be your preceptor. As the end of the year 
has been wrapping up I have been busy trying to complete all the project targets. I am happy to an-
nounce that Karen and I have been working closely with Central Nova Scotia Correctional Facility to 
bring the Spread the Word workshop to all the inmates.  For our poster project we created two new 
posters in Farsi and Arabic, and our newest is going to be translated into Chinese. We ran into some 
trouble with the different fonts and graphics … but it’s all smooth sailing now! These posters have 
been created and popular with organizations that offer our Newcomer workshop. Our Baby Boomer 
and Hep C project has been slow taking off but with a few phone calls, emails and lunch and learns 
the word is getting around about it. Stay tuned to see what the summer has in store for our projects! 


